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private payers, hospitals have, in aggregate, man-
aged to offset increases in Medicare costs per case
that exceeded payment increases. Two trends—
greater price consciousness and slower hospital
cost growth—will affect hospitals’ ability and need
to cost shift. If cost growth remains at the low lev-
els of 1994, there could be modest reductions in the
need for cost shifting. On the other hand, if costs
grow at an intermediate level—between current and
historical rates-——cost-shifting pressures may con-
tinue to increase. There are concerns, however, that
private payers will not continue to support even
existing levels of subsidies. Particularly as payers
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receive larger discounts from providers and facili-
ties compete to enlarge their market share, certain
hospitals, such as those serving large numbers of
Medicare, Medicaid, and uninsured patients, will
be less able to rely on cost shifting to maintain their
financial position.

Profound changes are taking place in the health
care marketplace. It is too early to assess the impact
of these changes, but there is one certainty. Restruc-
turing the relationships among payers and providers
will have a lasting influence on the way health care
is delivered and financed in this country.
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